
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Heaster, Chris <Chris.Heaster@admin.sc.gov>

Date: 8/24/2016 5:15:24 PM
Subject: Question and thanks

Chris,
 
Thanks for hooking us back up! We had to run in a meeting.
 
As follow up, I know you are getting a longer cord for Rebecca’s TV.  I also have a TV sitting behind my laptop.  Could 
you hook it up too? We use these during session. 
 
Also, Rebecca said her keyboard is not working.
 
Thank you,
 
Richele
 
Richele K. Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
O:  803-734-8465
C:  803-231-9763
It’s a great day in South Carolina
 
Safe Place SC – www.safeplaceSC.sc.gov
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